						July 15, 2020

Buffalo Police Department
68 Court Street
Buffalo, New York 14202


To whom it may concern:

Under New York Public Officers §§ 86 and 87, colloquially known as the Freedom Of Information Law (FOIL), I hereby request the following regarding [officer name]:

Any record created in furtherance of a law enforcement disciplinary proceeding, including but not limited to:  complaints, allegations, and/or charges against the employee, the name of the employee complained of or charged, the transcript of any disciplinary trial or hearing, including any exhibits, the disposition of any disciplinary proceeding, the final opinion or memorandum supporting the disposition and discipline imposed including the agency’s complete factual findings and its analysis of the conduct and appropriate discipline of the covered employee, and  and any other documents or records relating to any disciplinary proceeding against the officer.  

Please be advised that the law does not permit you to fulfil this request by simply sending so-called “discipline cards,” as the law as of 6/12/2020 requires you to send all of the documents related to each complaint, whether pending or not and whether resolved in the employee’s favor or not.

Please e-mail the records to me at ntexido@assigned.org within five [5] business days pursuant to Public Officers Law § 89[3][a].  As to any denials or redactions, please inform me of the material that was redacted, the reason and legal authority for the redaction, and the person or entity to whom an appeal should be addressed.  

I thank you for your anticipated courtesy and cooperation.

		Very truly yours,



		

